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As a Foundation Member of our Club in 
July 2007, Dulcie volunteered 
immediately to be one of the 3-man 
committee of the Tours Organisers and 
 there is a photo of the threesome in the 
Newsletter of September 2007 (see 
below).  The threesome was made up 
of Elaine Davidson (later first female 
President 2013/14), Dulcie Hermann 
and Cherry Robinson (later President 
2019/20).  The first outing they 
organised was a trip to Wollongong to 
visit the Nan Tien Temple followed by 
lunch, on 20th September 2007 
 

Dulcie always sat in the front row both 
at the Club and Church and often had a 
question or comment for the 
speaker.  For many years she was a 
keen member and attended most 
meetings and functions. 
 
 

 

 
 

From left to right – Elaine Davidson, 
Dulcie Hermann, Cherry Robinson 
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David Tomlinson was happily married to 
Jan for 58 years, producing 3 children 
and 7 grandchildren.  They lived in the 
same house in Belrose all that time. 
 
He started work as a motor mechanic 
and later worked in management at the 
Ford Motor Co. 
 
He was a great family man who loved 
caravan holidays and BBQ’s with family 
and friends.   Most capable with his 
hands, he proudly claimed he never had 
a ‘'Tradie” in his house - doing 
everything himself. When he retired he 
became a keen golfer. 
 
David had suffered from heart problems 
during the last 25 years.  He was a 
foundation member of our Probus Club. 
 
Val Gibbs 
 

 
MOCCO’S MUSINGS 

 
Musings – a period of reflections  

or thought 
 
 

 
 

 
Greetings All,  
 
It is often said that “laughter is the best 
medicine”. This was evident at our last 
general meeting when local resident 
and guest speaker, John Watts, regaled 
us with an all revealing delve into the 
lives of some well-known British 
comedians. John also provided us with 
some hilarious scenes from Dad’s 
Army, Fawlty Towers and Keeping Up 
Appearances, which highlighted the 
acting skills of Patricia Routledge as 
Mrs. Bucket. I suspect we have all met 
a Hyacinth at some time in our lives. 
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Our first local “Christmas in July” was a 
great success. Seventy-two members 
attended and enjoyed the festive 
occasion. Our thanks to Marg Lovett for 
organising this fun event.  
 

We have had an uptick in member 
numbers over the last 18 months. I 
strongly encourage everyone at our 
general meetings to extend a warm 
welcome to our newer members. 
Perhaps by inviting them to join your 
table would be a friendly gesture in the 
true Probus spirit.  
 

And a little sweetener to finish. Norm 
Webb, who gave a most interesting 
presentation on bee keeping recently, 
will have a stand at the Open Day at 
Stoney Range Reserve gardens in Dee 
Why on Sunday 8th September. He will 
again have a variety of his honey 
products for purchase commencing 
around 9 am. For those of you who are 
not aware, Stoney Range Reserve is a 
hidden garden oasis in the midst of busy 
Dee Why/Brookvale precinct and well 
worth a visit.  
 

Cheers, 
President Peter 
 
 

 
 
July inductees (President Peter), 
Joan and Keith Wilson, Lyn Low, 
Kathryn Forrester 

 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2024/2025 
 
President   Peter Moxham  
Past President  Ros Thompson 
Vice President  Mike Hartnell 
Secretary   Lesley McQuire 
Assist Secretary Liz Pawsey  
Treasurer   Colin Fordred  
Assist Treasurer  Mike Staniland  
Entertainment  Warwick Brady  
Guest Speakers  Cherry Robinson 
Membership  Tony Lovett  
Newsletter   Jenny Jones  
Social   Marg Lovett  
Tours/Outings Margaret Ayre  
Welfare   Robyn Wood  
 
 
To send a message, comment or 
suggestion to the committee, please 
email our club email address: 
 
Combinedbelroseprobus@gmail.com  
 
or use the suggestion box on the book 
exchange table: 
 
 
CLUB SUB COMMITTEES  2024/2025 

 
Audio Visual  Terry Stewart 
Honorary Auditor Chris Wood 
Book Exchange   Judy Morton 
Cinema Group Rosemary Daly  
Hospitality  Di Pill 
Photographer Peter Loveday    
Reception  Warren Needs 
Walking Group Helen and Dennis 

Miles 
Website Admin. Ross Swadling 
Welfare  Robyn Wood 
Wine Apprec, Mike Staniland 
Wrap with Love Margaret Hobson 
 
 

mailto:Combinedbelroseprobus@gmail.com


Combined Probus Club of Belrose Newsletter Page 4 
 

 

 
 
 

AUGUST - OCTOBER 2024 
 
1 August – Tours 
Sydney Cricket Ground 
 
8 August – General Meeting  
 
11 August – Entertainment 
An Afternoon at the Proms  
 
21 August - Entertainment 
The Mousetrap 
 
22 August – Committee Meeting  
 
22 August – Social 
Anniversary Lunch, Cromer Golf Club 
 
30 August – Walk 
Ku-Ring-Gai Wildflower Garden 
 
1 September – Entertainment 
The Best So Far  
 
12 September – General Meeting 
 
19 September – Social 
Breakfast, Terry Hills 
 
26 September – Committee Meeting 
 
27 September – Walk 
 
2-3 October – Tour 
Tulip Tops Tour 
 
10 October – General Meeting  
 
24 October – Committee Meeting  
 
25 October - Walk 
 
27 October – Entertainment 
The Australian Tenors 
 

 

BOOKING CLUB ACTIVITIES 

AND PAYMENT 

 
TO BOOK CLUB ACTIVITIES 
 

• Register online via our club 
website 
http://www.belroseprobus.org.au 

or 

• During meetings at the back of 
the hall, Warwick Brady 
(entertainment), Marg Lovett 
(social) and Margaret Ayre 
(outings) will be happy to take 
your details for club events. 

 
PAYMENT 
 
Preferred method of payment is EFT.    
VERY IMPORTANT — Please ensure 
that you include your surname and 
event name in the description section 
of your EFT payment or (if you cannot 
do this) send an email to the event 
organiser with a copy to the treasurer 
to notify them of your payment.   Print 
the “transaction receipt” and give one 
copy of it to the event organiser and 
another to Treasurer Colin Fordred. 
 
Our club bank details are: 
 
Combined Probus Club of Belrose 
BSB: 032123 
Account No: 325864 

 
If you need to pay in cash please 
place in an envelope for each event 
with your name on the front and give 
it to the event organiser.   Separate 
payments in separate envelopes 
please. 

 
Preferably no cheques or cash 
please. 

http://www.belroseprobus.org.au/
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BOOK EXCHANGE 

Judy Morton (0412 235 400) 

 

 

Please, no more than one book per 

member to be brought to the table and 

to be taken back if no one has taken it 

by the end of the meeting. PLEASE 

NO MAGAZINES, NATIONAL 

GEOGRAPHICS (OR SIMILAR). 

Jigsaw puzzles may also be 

exchanged. 

On the table there is also a 

“suggestion box”.   Your 

comments/suggestions are always 

welcome. 

 

CINEMA/MOVIE GROUP 

Rosemary Daly  (0403 238 341) 

 

Rosemary Daly will coordinate 

cinema outings until Gloria is able to. 

If you have heard of or seen a film that 

you think will be of interest to our 

members please let Rosemary know 

so a cinema outing can be arranged.    

Rosemary’s mobile: 0403 238 341 

 

 

ENTERTAINMENT 

Warwick Brady (0418 793 684) 

 
 
 

AN AFTERNOON AT THE PROMS  
 
 

Our first show in August is again the 
sellout of "AN AFTERNOON AT THE 
PROMS" on 11th August at 2.00pm. We 
have sold 48 tickets to see the grand 
musical extravaganza.  
 
Thanks to all those who brought a ticket 
to this show which features a tribute to 
BBC Proms of London with the Blue 
Danube Orchestra and the Australian 
Opera Vocalists. A great afternoon's 
Entertainment. 
 
THE MOUSETRAP 

 
The wonderful "Mousetrap" is on 
Wednesday 21st August at 7.30.pm. 
This is a wonderful show which has run 
for many many years in the United 
Kingdom. I hope you really enjoy the 
show. 
 
THE BEST SO FAR 
 
On Sunday 1st September at 2.00pm 
the talented Mark Vincent presents "the 
Best So Far" a celebration of Mark's 
greatest hits so far. A show for everyone 
to enjoy. Tickets are $75. 
 
THE AUSTRALIAN TENORS 

 
"The Australian Tenors" - Five of the 
best voices in Australia are bringing us 
romance, excitement and humour on 
Sunday 27th October at 2.00pm.  
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The concert captures the spirit of 
beauty and the vocal demands of 
authentic tenor voices. Audience will be 
thrilled by popular songs from 
Broadway and many more stirring 
renditions. Tickets are $89.00 if you are 
interested please make your bookings 
as soon as possible.  
 
CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION 
 
Come December we are going to enjoy 
a wonderful celebration on 16th 
December at 11.00am. Firstly we have 
Charlie Chech who in 2023 won the 
ACE Award for the best Male Vocal 
Performer supported by his four-piece 
jazz quartet. After the show we will be 
offered a lovely morning tea. Tickets are 
limited and are being offered to us at 
$30.00 each. Please book early to avoid 
disappointment. 
 
CHRISTMAS SONG BOOK 
 
That same night 16th December at 
7.30pm get ready to jingle all the way 
with DAMI IM with her first ever 
Christmas Song Book tour. Fans of 
DAMI and fans of the holiday season, 
here's your chance to see her live with 
her band performing a special lineup of 
tunes that will have you feeling that 
Christmas spirit will be with us in no 
time. The show is a real crowd - pleaser. 
all TICKETS ARE ONLY $69.00 
Are you interested - this is the perfect 
opportunity to book. 
 
Thanks again for your support. See you 
soon. 
 
Warwick Brady  
Entertainment Officer  
 

 

GUEST SPEAKERS 

Cherry Robinson (0438 186 584) 

 

 

JULY SPEAKER 

John Watt, our last speaker, reminded 
us of some of the British shows, mainly 
of last century, which gave us a good 
laugh.  How lacking we are of similar 
entertainment today. I was surprised 
how many of the actors had been to 
Cambridge and started their careers in 
revues there. 

 

 

Ross Swadling and guest speaker 
John Watts 
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AUGUST SPEAKER 

The August Speaker is Ian Hemphill.  
His mother started a herb business at 
Dural and he has always been in the 
food or herbs business and naturally the 
title of his presentation is Herbs and 
Spices. 

Cherry Robinson 
Guest Speaker Coordinator 
 

 

SOCIAL 

Margaret Lovett  (0414 872 189) 

  
XMAS IN JULY – FOREST HOTEL  
 
Thank you to all who attended the Xmas 
in July function at the Forest Hotel and 
made a great effort in the “bling” attire 
which added to the Xmas atmosphere. 
The management of the Hotel had 
decorated the function room beautifully 
and the service and food were 
exemplary. We had a total of 71 
members attending and I have had 
many positive comments re the day. 
This could become a regular addition to 
the social calendar. 

 

Terry and Barley Stewart winning 
the best costume award. 

 

 

Jenny West with her vegetarian 

lunch of cauliflower with harissa. 

 

 

Hastings Pawsey looking  
very Santa like. 
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ANNIVERSARY LUNCH  
CROMER GOLF CLUB  
 
IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 
The 17th Anniversary Lunch is fast 
approaching on the 22nd of August at 
12 md at Cromer Golf Club. For the 
benefit of our new members this is one 
of our largest functions of the year and 
we would LOVE to see as many as 
possible attending. I would also like to 
encourage our “old” members to meet 
and talk to the “newbies” and 
encourage them to come along as it is 
usually a great day. Price is $80 per 
person to be booked and paid online 
preferably.  
 
PLEASE when making a payment for 
any function note the function name and 
your name on the deposit slip. If there is 
no facility for this to occur, PLEASE 
inform the function coordinator and the 
Treasurer of said payment by txt or 
email.  
 
Final numbers and dietary needs by or 
before the 15th of August  
 
 
BREAKFAST  
HILLS FLOWER, TERRY HILLS 
 
September is looking up to be a 
breakfast outing at Hills Flower at 
Terrey Hills. I am anticipating an 8:30 to 
9am breakfast and the 19th of 
September is the proposed date. 
Please book at the August meeting.  
 
This will be a pay as you go function, but 
numbers will be needed.  
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CASUAL LUNCH 
SHORTEES AT TERRY HILLS 
 
November is under investigation now 
but a casual lunch at Shortees at Terrey 
Hills is looking good.  
 
 
XMAS LUNCH 
MONASH COUNTRY CLUB 
 
Last but certainly not least for the year 
is The Real Xmas Lunch at Monash 
Country Club on 19th December at 12 
md.. Bookings and payments to be 
made online.    Price is $85 per person. 
 
Cheers, 
Marg Lovett 
Social Coordinator  
_______________________________ 
 

CONGRATULATIONS  
BRUCE NICHOLSON 

 
 

 
 

Our Charter President, Bruce 
Nicholson, was recently presented with 
a Paul Harris Fellowship Recognition by 
Belrose Rotary Club. Named after the 
founder of Rotary this is one of the 
highest awards that Rotary can give 
and recognizes Bruce’s contribution 
over the years to both local and 
international projects. 

 

TOURS AND OUTINGS 

Margaret Ayre (0423 302 069) 

Dear members  

Sydney Cricket Ground Tour 
1 August 2024 

Our next outing is on 1st August to the 
Sydney Cricket Ground. With On 
Course coach tours.  The outing 
includes a conducted tour of the cricket 
ground followed by a 2-course lunch at 
the Paddington RSL then home via the 
Sydney Fish Markets Cost, $100 pp. 
There are still plenty of seats available. 
Love to see some new members join us 
on this outing.  Please see separate 
flyer for more details  

 

Tulip Tops Tour 
2-3 October 2024.   

This tour is fully booked. Final payment 
for the tour due no later than 31st 
August 2024 Please  

 

Banana Cabana  
5 December 2024  

A visit to Banana Cabana at Mid Dural 
is planned for 5 December.  Banana 
Cabana is a retired home for Primates. 
Tour lasts around about 3 hours 
includes a talk, feeding of some of the 
primates followed by High Tea. Cost 
$60. pp. This is a drive yourself or a car 
share day out. 

Payment for the tour due no later than 
31st October 2024 Please.  Please see 
separate details.  
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Sydney GPO Martin Place 
6 February 2025 

Proposed Outings for 2025. 6th 
February 2025 Sydney GPO Martin 
Place Please see separate flyer. 

 
Purified Recycled Water Discovery 
Centre 
6 March 2025 

6th March 2025 A visit The Purified 
Recycled Water Discovery Centre, 
located next to the Quakers Hill Water 
Resource Recovery Facility. Please see 
separate flyer  

Margaret Ayre 
Outings/Tours Coordinator 
Ph; 0423 302 069 
margayre1@gmail.com 
_______________________________ 

 

BANANA CABANA PRIMATE 
SANCTUARY 

10 Coppabella Road Middle Dural  

Thursday December 5th, 2024, At 
10.30am. 

 

For 40 years Banana Cabana has been 
home to many monkeys retiring from 
Fauna Parks, Circus’s, Research 
Facilities and private ownership. 

We hope visitors to our Sanctuary will 
understand our residents may not be 
overly active, or looking quite as good 
as they did in their younger years, but 
they have done their bit in their former 
careers to educate and entertain us and 
can now sit back and enjoy retirement 
in a tranquil and peaceful environment.     
At Banana Cabana we do not breed or 
trade animals, nor do we purposely 
seek to acquire monkeys of a different 
species to enhance our collection. Our 
monkeys stay with us for the rest of their 
lives, and we commit to providing the 
ultimate for each of them as an 
individual. 

In consideration of our monkeys, we 
limit the days and times our Sanctuary 
accepts guests, and every guest is 
accompanied by a qualified keeper at 
all times. Your support in visiting our 
Sanctuary is truly, sincerely, 
appreciated, and enables us to continue 
to care for our beautiful residents. 

Visitors experience a fully escorted 
keeper tour and personal introduction to 
each of our residents. Keepers provide 
guests with information about each 
monkey’s unique history, the natural 
history and current conservation status 
of the particular species and the 
extraordinary ethnoornithological 
connection between human and non-
human primates. Visitors can hand feed 
some of the monkeys through the wire 
and are invited after the tour to relax 
with complementary light refreshments 
(tea/coffee/soft drinks/biscuits/scones 
etc.) overlooking the Sanctuary and 
gardens. 

mailto:margayre1@gmail.com
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Proposed tours for next year  
 

On Course Tours  
 

MURRAY RIVER CRUISE 
 
 
 

 
 

 
From AUD$3,775.00 • Duration: 7 Days 
(approx.) • Location: Murray River  
 
The River Murray is Australia’s most 
famous river and there is no better way 
to experience some of its massive 
meandering 3,700 kilometres than at a 
leisurely pace on the Proud Mary on our 
5 night cruise. It ranks with the 
Mississippi, the Nile and the Amazon 
and boasts some of the most 
spectacular and rugged Australian 
landscapes. The River Murray is home 
to an array of abundant wildlife and 
birdlife that will be seen throughout the 
entire cruise.  
 
Departing Sydney and flying into 
Adelaide we will then have a brief tour 
and lunch before being transferred to 
the Murray Bridge to board the Proud 
Mary. The vessel caters for a maximum 
of only 36 passengers and provides the  
 
 

 
ideal environment for you to explore, 
experience, indulge and discover. The 
well-appointed bar, lounge and dining 
areas offer the perfect location for 
enjoying culinary delights while viewing 
the picturesque Australian scenery.  
 
 
Highlights include:  
 

• Adelaide City sights tour and 
Glenelg luncheon  

• Daily nature based onshore 
excursions guided by an Ecologist 
& entertainment  

• Small boat cruise taking in the 
River’s secluded lagoons and 
inlets  

• Nocturnal Discovery tour under 
floodlight  

• Swan Reach Museum and 
township  

• Ngaut Ngaut Aboriginal 
Conservation area  

• Final night 5 star accommodation 
in Adelaide  

• Tour of Adelaide Hills, Mt Lofty 
and Hahndorf  

 
 
Cost per person is $3,775.00 which 
includes the 5 night cruise, all meals 
(except one lunch), return airfare, 
accommodation & touring. Single 
Supplement is $1,495.00. 
 
 
Margaret Ayre 
Outings/Tours Coordinator 
Ph; 0423 302 069 
margayre1@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

mailto:margayre1@gmail.com
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WALKING GROUP 

Helen Miles (0407 078 963) (9451 8777) 

 
 
AUGUST WALK 
 
On Friday 30th August all members are 
invited to enjoy a walk in the Ku-Ring-
Gai Wildflower Garden, St Ives, which 
will be led by Ted (0412 235 400).  The 
Gardens are set across 123 hectares of 
pristine bushland.  At the time of our 
visit the native wildflowers should be 
prolific. 

Meet at 9:00am outside the Visitors 
Information Centre (VIC).  There is a 
carpark beyond, but next to, the 
VIC.  While waiting for walkers to arrive, 
you can have a quick look in the VIC as 
there is interesting information and 
helpful staff as well as native plants and 
seeds for sale.  Best not to purchase 
just yet and wait until we return. 

The walk is along the Solander Trail 
which is a bitumen pathway and is 
about 2km long.  There are rustic toilets 
about halfway along and better ones 
about 2/3rd along.  This is classified as 
an easy walk for regular walkers and is 
very suitable for first time and casual 
walkers. 

If anyone wishes to join the walk, but 
would like a lift, please contact the 
Walks Coordinator, Helen Miles on 
0407 078 963. 

Following the walk it is suggested we 
travel to the St. Ives Showgrounds for a 
coffee. 

Please see map. 

Ted Morton 

,

 
 

Helen Miles  
Walks Coordinator  
0407 078 963.       (02)9451 8777 
 

WRAP WITH LOVE 

Margaret Hobson (0416 090 140) 

 
A big thank you to the members who 
have knitted or crocheted wraps 
for distribution.  Our total of wraps has 
increased to 1518 since we 
started.  Thank you also for the 
donation of yarn to enable the knitters 
to create the wonderful wraps.  Last 
Probus meeting we had on display 
some of the wraps and I hope you had 
a look at what our members have 
created. 
 
At the moment the Wrap With Love 
Warehouse is packing wraps for 
Romania to be distributed to 
the Ukraine Refugees.   Shown below 
are some of our wraps. 
 
Margaret Hobson 
Wrap With Love Coordinator 
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________________________________ 

 

 August Birthdays 

_________________________ 
 

 
3rd   Ros Thompson  
 
11th   Silvia Gore  
 
16th   Di Pill  
 
19th   Carole Stewart  
 
23rd   Jane White  
 
26th   Les Bassett  
 
26th   Judy McClory  
 
28th   Alison Soutter 
_______________________ 
 

 
 
The 160X Bus  
 
Not many people I speak to, know 

of the 160X bus, so I thought I should 
share some information with you.  

 
The 160X is an express bus 

service which runs from Dee Why to 
Chatswood and in reverse. It runs very 
frequently and is a great way to get to 
and from Forestway Shopping Centre 
where you can connect with other 
buses. It runs about every 10 minutes 
most of the day with limited stops. From 
Chatswood it stops at Roseville Chase, 
Jamieson Square then Forestway 
Shopping Centre, taking only 15 
minutes. It then goes on to the Northern 
Beaches Hospital and limited stops to 
Dee Why.  

 
At Chatswood you pick up the bus 

at Stand A which is only about 25 
metres from where the traditional buses 
to the Forest area depart. Going to 
Chatswood you pick the bus up in 
Rabett Street just close to the usual 
Chatswood bus stop.  I have just missed 
a Belrose bus at Chatswood (it now 
travels via Victoria Avenue) then caught 
the next 160X bus to Forestway Shops 
(it travels via Archer and Boundary 
Streets) and managed to beat the 
Belrose bus to Forestway where I have 
changed to it.  

 
If you want further information, go 

to 
https://transportnsw.info/routes/details/
sydney-buses-network/160x/29160-X  

 
Rob Murphy 
 

Details of Rotary Trivia Night 
on next page. 

https://transportnsw.info/routes/details/sydney-buses-network/160x/29160-X
https://transportnsw.info/routes/details/sydney-buses-network/160x/29160-X
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